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Dear Buzz Readers, 
 
Welcome to another issue of The 
Buzz. 
 
Incorporated in this issue is every-
thing one needs to know about the 
forthcoming Carnival Week.  As it 
is centrefold of the Buzz you may 
like to detach it and keep it safe 
for future reference!  I’m sure the     
committee are hoping once again 
that everyone will support  the 
events wherever possible. 
 
You don’t even have to buy one to 
get another free!  Also coupled 
with The Buzz this time is a copy 
of the new Parish Plan. The  
committee under the direction of 
Cliff Seymour-Smith, have      
completed this document           
following the result of the       
questionnaires every household  
received last  Autumn. I hope that 
you find it interesting reading! 
 
It’s great to see that some        
residents not living in the parish of 
Bridgerule are  requesting to have 
a copy of the Buzz and quite     
happy to sponsor it also.  
 
The Editor. 
Sheila Cholwill 
01288 381350 
e-mail sheilacholwill@talktalk.net 
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Alan and Mary’s  
Wedding Day 

14th May 2010. 
 

Alan and Mary were recently married at The Falcon Hotel Bude.                                                                
They were attended by  Shelley, their daughter, Matron of Honour.  
Kenya, Lowri, Morwenna, Ruby and Poppy, bridesmaids, Morgan, 
ring bearer, Tom and Connor ushers, and are all grandchildren of Mary 
and Alan. Their youngest son, Aaron travelled from New Zealand to 
surprise his parents for their special day.  Family and friends were also in-
vited to share their wedding day celebrations with them.  Mary and Alan 
moved from Temple Cloud  near Bristol to Hedley Wood Caravan Park in 
1990. 

Sunday Carvery
Why not join us in the Woodman Bar for our popular Sunday 

Carvery where there is a choice of freshly carved Beef and Pork 
served with a selection of vegetables. 

 
Available every Sunday from 4th July to 5th September. 

 
Call 01288 381 404 as booking is essential (please call by 9pm on 

the Saturday before you wish to join us). 
 

The Woodman Bar is also available for private parties and functions. 
www.hedleywood.co.uk
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Sheila’s Mentions: 
 
Congratulations to Chloe Brawn of Little Bridge Meadows being 
elected our Carnival Queen for 2010.  Chloe has chosen  Summer          
her younger sister to attend her. 
 
Our Best Wishes go to the following children who will be leaving 
Bridgerule C.P. School  at the end of the Summer Term and 
transferring to other schools. Harry Dymond will begin the Autumn 
Term at Shebbear College. Dominic Bryant is going to attend 
Budehaven. Chloe Brawn, Coya Ingram, Reece Phillips,Dylan Pawley, 
Elle and Vicky Willey are all  transferring to Holsworthy Community 
College. We wish them all well. 
 
Congratulations to Terry and Angela Brock who will be celebrating 
their Golden Wedding Anniversary on the 23rd July. Love from all the 
family and friends. 
 
Birthday Wishes to Audrey (The best tea lady in the West). 
 
We welcome Rob and Nina Jones to Little Bridge Meadows  and hope 
that they have a happy time living in Bridgerule. 
 
Best Wishes to Mark Eastcott, his wife Danni and their two children 
who are coming over from Australia to be with Mark’s parents, Bill 
and Margaret for three weeks very shortly. A lot of catching up to do 
I’m sure! 
 
Congratulations to John Ridding and his partner Sally who recently 
gained gold awards for their plants at The Harrogate Flower Show, 
The Bath and West Show and The Devon County Show. 
A major achievement. They were very ably assisted by Di Kirby from 
Tackbeare with her wonderful floral arrangements. 
 
Our best wishes go to Mrs. Barbara Ashton from Southlands and 
to Midge of Pyworthy Rectory. 
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Independent Hairdresser 

and Nail Technician 
With over 12 years salon experience. 

I can offer a wealth of knowledge and experience in all aspects of 
Hairdressing.

Acrylic Nail Extensions, Manicures and Pedicures.
EMMA HOSIE 

10% OFF WITH THIS ADVERT 
Please call for an appointment or free  

consultation 
01288 381832 or 07779768661 

The Mystery has been solved!! 
Do you remember this picture in the last 
issue of The Buzz?  Well — the  editor 
has had numerous calls and enquiries as to 
whom the young gentleman was to the left 
of young Mr Raymond Bewes! After a bit 
of detective work and a bit of luck the 
problem has been solved. His name is 
Mr. Les Bryant.  Sheila has spoken to 
Mr Bryant  who now lives in Launceston.  
He said he helped plant the bulbs at the 
age of 19 when he was  the neighbour of 
Mr  Dick  Piper who at the time ran a 
shop next to The Bridge Inn. Mr Bryant  

lived at Roseville which he later sold to Mr. Bob Stewart. Les now owns and 
runs “Les’s Second Hand Shop in   Madford Lane. It appeared that he had 
visited Bridgerule quite  recently and some Buzz readers may have had a  
leaflet put through their door distributed by him. He remarked at the time to 
his wife what he had helped to do some planting 26 years ago when he lived 
at Bridgerule and was upset to think that some may have disappeared. The 
editor told him of our intention to hopefully plant more and that perhaps he 
may like to come to the fund raising for it later in the year. He said he might 
just do that! It seems Mr Bryant has a flair for planting as he said that his 
hanging baskets had lasted much longer last summer outside his shop than 
any of the other shops in Launceston and a photo was printed at the time in 
the Cornish & Devon Post. 
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‘BODYBALANCE’ 

A terrific power yoga class., Tai Chi, Pilates and Yoga 
All set to beautiful music! 

Suitable for all levels. 
Give it a go and you’ll be hooked!! 

Classes   -  Every Wednesday 6.30—7.30pm. 
Bridgerule Parish Hall  -  £4.50. 

Please being a mat and a blanket for relaxation 
Sally is available on 

01288 381653 or 07737600424 

TEATIME  TREATS! 
 

Home made cakes, 
bakes and pies. 

 
Made to order 

 
Amanda Linney 
Tel: 01288 381184 

MOBILE LIBRARY VISITS 
Tuesday 13th and 27th July 

 
Tuesday 10th and 24th August 

 
Bailey Gardens 10:10       Uplands 10:50 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

 
By John McDougall  - Co-ordinator 

 
There are problems in the village, caused, mostly by vandals or just 
people being mischievous.  However, they disturb residents and cost 
money in putting right what they have done.  
Why let them get away with it?  Call Crimestoppers FREE on 
 0800 555111 and you can remain anonymous. 
Recently I had to check the law with regard to shooting.  It states don’t 
shoot within 50 feet (say 15 metres) of the centre of the road. Don’t 
shoot over a road onto another persons property.  It is illegal to just go 
out shooting birds and wildlife. 
 
In Honiton, recently, men trading as “Future Driveways” tried to use 
pressure tactics on a homeowner to tarmac a drive, without offering 
any quote and started the job without permission.  If this should hap-
pen to you just dial 999 and avoid any hassle. 
 
Anyone living in a Neighbourhood Watch area can have their home 
insurance reduced. Though how and when insurance companies check 
on these matters I do not know! 
 
Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinators are still required in certain areas 
of Bridgerule please contact John McDougall  on 01288 381237. 
 
Other News  passed by PCSO Beverley Harvey 
 
The police has asked everyone to give consideration and be vigilant 
during the warm weather in making sure we close all windows and 
doors before leaving premises. 
 
There have also been a spate of distraction style vehicle stops whereby 
vehicles are being stopped by a foreign national male and female  
claiming that they have broken down.  Once stopped they attempt to 
sell you fake jewellery for cash. If you have this unfortunate             
experience please telephone 08452 777 444. 



8

JON PIPER 
PLUMBING AND HEATING 

 
Bathrooms, Tiling & Leadwork, Boiler Servicing,Central 

Heating, OFTEC Registered, City & Guilds Qualified 
 

DISABILITY ADAPTATION SPECIALIST 
Tel: 01288 381536    Mobile: 07825698529 

e-mail: info@jonpiper.co.uk 
 

24 hour call out service 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE STORES  
 AND POST OFFICE 

Telephone:  01288 381127 
Shop Opening Times: 
 Mon/Tues/Thurs/Fri          7.00am  -  7.00pm. 
 Wednesday           7.00am  -  5.00pm. 
 Saturday              8.00am  -  5.00pm. 
 Sunday                                8.00am  -  1.00pm. 
Post Office Times:   
 Monday           9.00am  -   4.15pm. 
 Tuesday                       9.00am  -   4.45pm 
 Wednesday                   9.00am  -   2.30pm 
 Thurs/Friday                9.00am  -   5.00pm 
 Saturday                      9.00am  -  12.30pm 

.

BLOOD DONOR SESSIONS 
 

THE PARKHOUSE BUDE 
Thursday 22nd and Friday 23rd July 

 
Times:     1.00  - 3.15pm 

 5.00  - 7.15pm 
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A/c no: 610246 
Supplying the full range of Kleeneze products 

straight to your door. 
 

If you would like more information or a catalogue 
Please call us on: 

01288 381248  or  07900 984957 

At the recent Holsworthy and District Euchre League Dinner  
held at The Crown and Sceptre Holsworthy Bridge B won  the  
Division 2 Knockout Cup and were also winners of the D & L 
Heard Glazing Trophy for Division 2. 
 

The picture shows the team captain, Colin Cholwill, being presented  
with the trophy by Mrs. Dymond. Other members  of the team also    
pictured are Alistair Cloke, Terry Brock, Angela Brock and Sheila   
Cholwill.  Not pictured but also a team member is Tony Houghton. 
 
Also presented at the dinner was the Alan Heard Pairs Knockout         
Trophy.  The winning pair being John Palmer and Vera Heard. Runners   
up Angela Brock and Sheila Cholwill.  
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Carnival Queen  Miss  Margaret   
Vinnicombe (now Short)  
attendants Miss Jeannette 
Palmer (now Yeo) and Miss 
Jackie Sleep (now Crocker). 
Page Master Bowden. 
President was Mr John Tucker 
and Mrs Phare crowned the 
Queen. 
 

All ready for the Wedding 
Were (from the left) 
Mr Colin Short  - Mr. 
Bill Eastcott  -  The late 
Mr Bill Vinnicombe  - The 
Late Mr. Reg Pearce  -  Mr. 
Terry Brock  - The late Mr 
Leonard Green  - and ? 
 

In Old Seville  - 
 
Young Mr Simon Dell and 
his sister Emma.  
 

How many did you recognise? 
Perhaps you can help the  
editor with the one she didn’t 
know! 

Carnival Week is fast approaching 
Do you recognise those who took part 

in our 1969 celebrations. 



11 
 

Sunday 25th July
Crowning of Carnival Queen  -

Miss Chloe Brawn  
 (Photo shows Chloe and her sister Summer 

 who will be an attendant). 
 Parish Hall 3.00pm.  Followed by Cream 
 Teas, Cake Stall etc. 

United Service 6.30 pm Parish Church. 
 

Monday 26th July
Wine and Wisdom 

 Parish Hall  - Teams of 6  - Start  7.30pm.
Please enter team  -  Mrs. C. Harris  -  01288 381329 

 
Tuesday 27th July

Skittle Tournament    Parish Hall  - Licenced Bar applied for. 
 Teams of 6 to include 2 ladies. Enter a team on 01288 381279 or 
 01288 381402            
 Wednesday 28th July

Ramble   -    Assemble Parish Hall 6.30pm.   
 Tractor/Trailer ride back.    BBQ and sideshows to follow. 
 

Thursday 29th July
Family Dog Show  -    The Ham  - 7.00pm 

 (See overleaf for various classes) 
 John’s Chip Van in attendance  -   Tea & Coffee 
 

Friday 30th July
Prize Bingo    Parish Hall   - Eyes Down 8.00pm 

 
Saturday 31st July

CARNIVAL DAY  -   Procession leave The Ham 7.30pm. 
 Followed by Disco  8.30pm  -  Licenced Bar applied for. 
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FAMILY SCARECROW COMPETITION 
 

Entry forms are available from the Post Office. 
 

Judging begins from Monday 26th July 

CHILDREN’S ART COMPETITION 
Any subject  -  No larger than A3 

(Can use paints, crayons, pencils) 
 Classes 2- 5yrs             6-8yrs             9-11yrs. 
 

Please take completed pictures to The Hall  
between 10.00  - 12 noon on Wednesday July 28th    
for judging. 

 Entry forms available from the Post Office. 

TALLEST SUN FLOWER  
COMPETITION 

 
Entry forms available from 
Post Office or on cut off slip at 
back of  The Buzz.

MINIATURE GARDEN COMPETITION 
Classes  -  Pupils from Bridgerule school 
 Pupils attending other schools. 

Garden to be made in a SEED TRAY or similar.
Please take gardens to Hall between 10-00—12 noon on Wednesday 
July 28th for judging. 

Entry forms from The Post Office 

All entry forms must be returned to Rose Hitchings at Meadows Barn 



13 WHEN YOUR BAKING! 

Please make an extra cake or biscuits for 
the CAKE and PRODUCE Stall on  
Sunday 25th July  (Crowning of Carnival Queen) 
 
These can be taken to Mrs. Harris at Highlands 
on Saturday or to the Parish Hall after 
11.00am on Sunday. 
 Many Thanks in anticipation. 

TOMBOLA STALL 
 
Our Tombola Stall on Carnival night has always 
been a great success and so once again we would 
be very   grateful for donations of bottles, jars 
etc. 
 
The committee members will be collecting them 
from 25th July.    Thank you again in anticipation. 

Should you require any help, your Carnival Committee are:- 
 Sheila Cholwill—Secretary,  Cindy Neep  - Treasurer,  Rachel Cann, 
 Audrey Bewes, Rose Hitchings, Tanya Peschke  and Amanda Linney 

 Committee members. 

FLOWER FESTIVAL 
In conjunction with the Carnival Week a Flower Festival 

entitled    Memories are made of this ..........will be 
held in the  Methodist Chapel from Fri 30th July  -  
Sunday 1st August.

Cream Teas available.  
 Past Revel Photographs on view. 
 Viewing Times:  3.00—8.00pm 
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Under 5    5  -  8 years 9 - 12 years            Under 16 
 

Walking Pairs Adults Fancy Dress   Equestrian. 
 
CARNIVAL TABLEAUX CLASSES 

 
Children’s Open   Humerous 

 Artistic                   Original   Trade 

Tableaux and Fancy Dress are asked to form in The Ham from 6.00pm 
 

For the first time this year the Carnival Procession at 7.30pm will be led by 
THE BIDEFORD PIPE AND DRUM BAND. 

 
A Line Dance demonstration will take place during the evening outside 
 The Bridge Inn. 
 
There will also be a BBQ, Bottle Tombola, Grand Raffle, Bring and Buy, 
Plants and Books etc. 

.FUN DOG SHOW CLASSES (Thur 29th July ) 
 1. Best pedigree.   2.  Best crossbred. 
 3. Best movement.   4.  Most handsome dog. 
 5. Dog that looks most like its owner.6.  Waggiest tail. 
 7. Prettiest bitch.   8.  Best long coat. 
 9. Best short coat.           10.  Best veteran (7 years and over) 
 11. Best condition.           12.  Best rescue don. 
 13.   The dog the judge would most like to take home.  
 14.    Best child handler.                    15. Best Fancy Dress. 

 PLEASE PLEASE SUPPORT THE  
CARNIVAL BY ENTERING A TABLEAUX 

 
Tractor and Trailers can be made available in order that you 
may enter a float.       Just contact Sheila on 01288381350. 
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS
The Annual Parish and Annual Council Meetings took place in May.  It was 
good to see residents attending the Parish Meeting, reports being given by 
Cllr.James, County Cllr. Parsons and various groups.  Cllr. James was              re-
elected as Chairman of the Council and Cllr. Seymour-Smith was elected as 
Deputy Chairman for the year 2010/2011. Littlebridge Meadows has been 
adopted and the Council is working towards getting the Highways Dept. at DCC 
to erect a ‘cul-de-sac’ sign at the entrance to the road.  The Animal Warden at 
TDC has been contacted regarding irresponsible dog owners    allowing their 
dogs to foul areas in Bridgerule.  He has visited the village and has painted 
signs on paths indicating ‘no dog fouling’.  Unfortunately, one resident has 
painted over one sign.  The Warden deems this as Criminal Damage and will be 
investigating this further. New fencing  has been erected at the open space at 
Southfields, and we must thank Greg Cooper and Steve Rickwood for helping 
Cllr. Stoneman to put this up.  This was done to  prevent children climbing over 
the fence and falling, with the possibility of injury, into the ditch below.  DCC 
are to implement a ‘part-night lighting   policy’ throughout Devon.  This means 
that over a period of time street lights will be switched off from 12.30 a.m. to 
5.30 p.m.  The Council has made a donation of £300 to the Football Club as a 
contribution towards a second-hand mower the Club has purchased.  This will 
be a saving to council tax payers, since any extra cuts of the playing field will 
be carried out by the Football Club.  The next Meeting will be on 21st July, 2010 
at 8.00 p.m. in the Village Hall.  Members of the Public are always welcome.  

Parish Plan News
You should have received your copy of the Bridgerule Tomorrow 

document with this copy of the Buzz.  If you haven’t received 
your copy or if you would like to join in and help with any of the 

action plans please phone Cliff on 01288 381690. 
Al future information on the progress of the action plans will be 
in the Buzz and on the website www.bridgerule.co.uk where you 

can join the new forum and have your say online if you wish. 
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Check at our website: www.bridgerule.devon.sch.uk

The years 3 and 4 children from Bridgerule and Bradford Primary schools 
enjoyed a short break at the Okehampton Youth Hostel, activities including 
cycling, a night walk and a special visit to the cinema.  Residential weeks 
have been planned for the older children activities to include water sports, 
rock climbing & Orienteering. 
 
An Olympic style sports day with Bradford School was held in glorious sun-
shine at the end of May, mixed teams representing  India, South Africa, USA, 
Egypt & England competed in various events including, skipping, obstacle, 
wet sponge relay, sprint etc. organised by Mr Dan Yiend; following some 
fierce competition the overall team representing ‘England’ were declared    
winners. 
Following the sports the newly reformed ‘Friends of Bridgerule School’    
committee had organised a very successful school fair  with a BBQ, bouncy 
castle, tea and cake stalls, wet sponges – children were particularly keen 
when teachers Mrs. Taylor & Mr Barnes were in the stocks, an old fire engine 
for children to explore was kindly provided by Mr. Ede.       

 

The younger children enjoyed an 
adventurous day with their peers 
from Bradford School at  Cookbury 
woods.  Children are seen here 
making a working tree; other      
activities included a virtual tree top 
walk. 
 

The older children enjoyed an ex-
citing surf festival held at         

Summerleaze beach organised by Steve Vanstone and staff from the Big 
Blue Surf School. They have also    participated in some cycling proficiency 
training. 
Everyone has enjoyed taking part in Samba lessons this term; Barry Williams 
continues to run a very successful gardening club. 
Children have been making costumes and practising for their summer pro-
duction of ‘Jungle Book’ which will take place at the parish hall on 15th July as 
well as a joint musical evening with Bradford school to be held in Holsworthy 
Theatre.   
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THE BRIDGE INN 
GENERAL KNOWLEDGE QUIZ 

Every Sunday Evening at 8.30pm 
Maximum of 6 per Team 

Plus 
Bingo and Irish Bingo 

 
Jamming  Nights  Back Again  -  Mondays 8.00pm 

 
Newton Abbott Races 

Check Bridge Inn Notice Board for details 
 

The Monday Stay & Play sessions run by Holsworthy children’s centre   
continues to go from strength to strength.  Plans to open a preschool to be 
run in conjunction with Bradford Preschool for September are making good 
progress  

Bridgerule Primary School 
presents 

‘Jungle Book’ 
Bridgerule Parish Hall 

 
Thursday 15th July 

6.30 p.m. 
Everyone Welcome! 

The Tamar & Torridge Federation 
(Bridgerule & Bradford Schools) 

 ‘Musical Performance’ 
7 p.m. 

Holsworthy Theatre 
Wednesday 21st July 

 
Everyone Welcome 

As others see us

Another new Buzz poet but one who wishes to 
remain anonymous. 

 
Into Bridgerule in spring by golden roadsides 

A Church to please a Betjeman or Jenkins 
Bold gates lead to some unseen lodge 

A fine stone bridge to rule the upper Tamar 
The whitewashed inn and a shop to boot 

But then sad uncared for cottages and tin roofed hall 
A village patient for more love 

 Anon 2010 
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Spotlight on Mr J. Dell                      

 
John was born on the 17th March 1930 at Knowle Farm Bridgerule, 
celebrating his 80th birthday a few months ago.   
He is the youngest of three sons, born to the late Mr. Tom and Mrs. 
Gertrude Dell.  His two brothers Norman and Raymond having both 
predeceased him. 
John attended Marhamchurch  Primary School. After successfully 
gaining his eleven plus he then attended Bude Grammar School and 
proceeded his further education at Exeter University  to study civil 
engineering and building for three years.  He was given special   
dispensation to complete his studies at Exeter and did not have to serve 
his National Service until the age of 21. 
John began his employment with a large European engineering         
company, Costains, employed as a young engineer. 
In 1951, he met his wife to be Shirley (nee Dempster). They were    
married in 1953 and Paris was the destination of their honeymoon. 
 
Shirley was later to travel with John when his employment took him to 
places such as Nigeria as John said she was a good linguist. 
He recalled that whilst working in Africa as an engineer supplies of 
food and spare parts had to be sent in weekly via helicopter and that 
the nearest medical help was two hundred and fifty miles away!       
Alcoholic spirits could only be drunk on Saturday nights due to the 
fact that work was uppermost for the rest of the week. He also said that 
the main priority of his employers was for their staff to be successful 
for the company. John recalled that he and Shirley were rewarded on 
one occasion of a holiday in Rome. 
He also worked on a very large marine  
project near Crownhill, Plymouth costing 
a vast amount of money only to see it 
knocked down after five or six years to  
make way for some housing for Plymouth 
City Council. 
The picture to the right shows 
young Mr. Dell when he was 
living abroad. 
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In 1967 John decided to complete his work abroad and return home 
permanently and set up his own business ‘Knowle Plant Hire’, based at 
Knowle Farm, later to move to Borough Cross.  Running alongside his 
plant work he became an agent for Tetcott Estate, taking over from the 
late Mr. Tucker. 
John and his late wife, who sadly died in 2005 has a son, Simon  
and a daughter, Emma. John is also granddad to Simons three sons 
Ollie, Tom and William. 
Before moving to their bungalow in Bridgerule, designed by his late 
wife, he lived in Marhamchurch where he was Chairman of the Parish 
Council for a number of years. 
 
John said that when he was a teenager he played football for 
Bridgerule sometimes standing in as captain for young Mr. Bill  
Eastcott. 
 
Over the years he has been President of Bude Rotary Club. The charity 
he chose to support during his reign of office was the St .John’s        
Ambulance, presenting the money raised to the late Mr. Harry            
Littlejohns.  He has also been  President of the Holsworthy and     
Stratton Agricultural Show and of our own Revel Week. 
 
John does not drive any more but still goes to the office of  Knowle 
Contractors each day, now managed by his son, Simon. He said he     
enjoys watching television. In particular       
documentaries and sport, especially football.  
His favourite tipple being a drop of whiskey. He 
also enjoys tending his plants in his conservatory 
and once a week he and some of his friends meet 
in a local hostelry. 
 

Sheila thanks John for allowing her 
into his home and sharing some of his  
personal experiences with her for 
‘The Buzz’. 
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Gary & Heidi Masters 
 

Makers of high quality period miniature furniture 
 

4, Railway Cottages, Bridgerule, Holsworthy, Devon. EX22 7EB 

www.mastersminiatures.com 

Tel: 01288 381676     e-mail: heidi@mastersminiatures.co.uk 

BRIDGERULE FOOT BALL CLUB ANNUAL DINNER
The Football Club held their Annual Dinner recently in The Bridge 
Inn. Awards were presented to the following:- 
 1st Team Players Player     -      Matt Tape. 
 Runner up Players Player   -        Arron Rickshany 
 2nd Team Players Player     -       Nick Reps 
 Runner up Players Player    -        Mark Barlow 
 1st team Top Goal Scorer     -       Danny Tape    (18 goals) 
 2nd team Top Goal Scorer    -       Todd Peschke (20 goals) 
 Club person awarded to Jimmy Giles. 
 A vote of thanks was expressed to John Cobbledick, Gary and Pam 
 Bowler, John Piper, Luckykiss and Gary Abbott for all their help         
 throughout the year.  
 Thanks was also expressed 
 to the Parish Council. 
 

The picture to the left   
 shows Bridgerule 2nd team 
 who finished 8th in the                                                        

League but  were also                                                              
runners up in the Sub Cup                                                              
and in the Hutchings Cup. 
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Enthusiastic gardeners in Bridgerule  had a tremendous response on Sunday 
6th June 2010  when they opened their gardens to raise money for the Devon 
and Cornwall Air Ambulance Trusts. £1906 was raised in total, and a cheque 
for £953 will be sent to each Trust. 
Local people and holidaymakers were once again extremely generous in   
support of these 2 very worthwhile charities and were spoilt for choice!! For 
the entrance fee of £3.50 visitors could visit all 7 gardens. 
 
This year St Bridget’s Church made and served the Cream Teas and other 
refreshments, while the local Methodist Chapel ladies sold home made cakes 
at the cake stall, which was well supported by the villagers. Light lunches 
were also served at one of the gardens. 
 
All the gardeners agreed that the hard work was worth the effort and were 
delighted that the magnificent sum of £1906  had been raised for these two 
very worthwhile charities. This was the fifth  year that the gardens had been 
opened and it is getting more successful each year, thanks to the generosity of 
the local people and visitors alike, some of which came from Worcester, 
Launceston and Barnstaple. It is hoped to repeat the event next Year. 
 

The photo shows Arthur Newton representing the Devon and Cornwall Air 
Ambulance being presented with the cheques for £953  for each county air 
ambulance, by Tia Jenkins the current Carnival Queen.  Also in the photo are 
the owners who kindly allowed their gardens to be opened. 

BRIDGERULE OPEN GARDENS 
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BUDE 
The Strand 

BRIDGERULE 
Littlebridge/

Village 

HOLSWORTHY 
Church/Library 

Leaves Bude 08.40 08.55 09.05 

09.50 10.05 10.20 

11.50 12.05 12.20 

15.25 15.50 16.00 

HOLSWORTHY BRIDGERULE BUDE 

Leaves 
Holsworthy 

11.05 11.20 11.40 

13.05 13.20 13.40 

FIRST TRAVEL   - ROUTE X9
Bude to Exeter and Return  -  Mon ~ Sat (Except Public Holidays 

BUDE 
The Strand 

BRIDGERULE HOLSWORTHY 
Church 

Leaves Bude 15.27 15.47 15.57 

HOLSWORTHY 
Library 

BRIDGERULE BUDE 
The Strand 

Leaves  
Holsworthy 

08.03 08.13 08.30 

Please note it is only the coach leaving Bude at 15.27 goes to Exeter via Bridgerule 

WESTERN GREYHOUND 
ROUTE 599 

BUS TIME-TABLE 
Service Monday—Saturday via 

Bridgerule 
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The following parishioners and local businesses have kindly agreed to 
sponsor ‘The Buzz’: 

 
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands 
Mr and Mrs Ames  - 20 Southfields 
P.J. Bobcat Hire— Mr C Cholwill 

Knowle Plant Limited  - Messrs S and J Dell 
Jewells Cross Service Station  - S and M Parnell 

St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule 
Mr and Mrs C Hitchings  - Meadows Barn 

Mr and Mrs T. Brock—The Green 
Mr and Mrs Field  - 10 Southfields 

Mr and Mrs C Darwin  - Scotland Farm 
Mr and Mrs Hodges  - Southfields 

Cliff and Liz Seymour-Smith  - Glencarne 
Mr and Mrs J Gardener  - Buttsbear Farm 
Mr and Mrs G Cleave  -  Garden Ridge 
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank  

Mr J. Dell  -  Cross Park 
 

BUDE COMMUNITY CINEMA  are having a     
summer break and no films will be shown at The 
Parkhouse until October.  
 
Apologise for inconvenience. 

 

FOOTBALL FEVER HITS 
 BRIDGERULE BUT  DO 
 YOU KNOW WHERE? 
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Tuesday 13th July    Over 50’s Coffee Morning 
 Parish Hall 10.30am. 
 
Wednesday 21st July                             Full Parish Council Meeting 
 Parish Hall  8.00pm 
 
Sunday 25th July– Saturday 31st July         CARNIVAL WEEK 
 (for all details see posters and centrefold of Buzz) 
 
Tuesday 27th July    Over 50’s Coffee Morning 
 Parish Hall 10.30am. 
 
Tuesday 10th August    Over 50’s Coffee Morning 
 Parish Hall 10.30am 
 (please note revised date) 
 
Wednesday 18th August          Full Parish Council Meeting 
 Parish Hall 8.00pm  
 
Tuesday 24th August            Over 50’s Coffee Morning 
 Parish Hall 10.30am 
 (please note revised date) 

�............................................................................................... 
Entry form for TALLEST SUNFLOWER. 
 
Name and Address of person wishing to enter. 
 

................................................................... 
 

................................................................... 
 
Please pass or post to Rose Hitchings Meadows Barn. 


